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CHAIR ANDERSON: Good morning, Members. The Water Resources Committee will come to order. This
morning we have Members Pontanilla, Molina, Kane, and Johnson. Thank you for being here. From
the Administration, we have Water Director George Tengan, and Corp, Deputy Corporation Counsel
James Giroux. From Council Services Staff, we have Pauline Martins and David Raatz to assist us this
morning. Members, this morning we have four items on our agenda. Water Supply Rules where we're
going to be discussing the bill for allocating the appeal power for the Department of Water Supply to the
Board of Water Supply. We also have a bill for the procedure of water allocation WR-2, WR-4; the
Water, rather, the Water Use and Development Plan, and WR-19, a special counsel for water related
matters. We're going to take public testimony on each item. Those of you who wish to testify and have
not signed up please come forward. We're going to limit our testimony to three minutes. So, when you
come forward please state your name and who may be representing. And those of you in attendance, I
just want to remind you to please turn off your cell phones should you have one.

WR-l

WATER SUPPLY RULES (C.C. No. 05-46)

CHAIR ANDERSON: So, let's start with WR-l. Before we take public testimony, I'm just going to give us a
brief summary of where we are on this. As Members will recall, we've met and discussed this on
August 1t h and the 31 5t to discuss adopting this bill that would give the appeal power for decisions of
the Water Director to the Board of Water Supply. I transmitted this bill on August 18th to both the
Board of Water Supply and Corporation Counsel for their review and comments. Again, we're still
waiting for responses. So, you know, I don't know how much we can go forward without response from
these two important agencies but I guess we will discuss it to some extent but not, not extensively. I do,
I do hope that we will have time today to go into executive session to discuss the special counsel issue.
We ran out of time last, last meeting, so I'm hoping we can get to that today. And for the convenience of
the public, we will do that as a last item on our agenda. So, also, just for your information, under WR-2
you'll see that we've distributed a list of the various appeal bodies in the County just so that we have that
information in front of us. So, Members, let's take public testimony on this item. Oh, nobody wants to
talk about it. So, for this item we're going to close public testimony. No objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Members, I'm going to just open this up. I think we all pretty know, pretty much
know where we stand from the last meeting. So, I want to just open this up for discussion. Any of you
have any comments to make let's start with that. Oh, excuse me, I did ask Mr. Tengan if he has any
written response, which we asked for last time. He still doesn't have that so we're just going to move
ahead. Members. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Good morning.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Good morning.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: For me, Chair, I'd like to, so I get settled on this question that I have, and for me,
I'm not talking for any other member, but for me it's an overriding issue that I need to have maybe put to
bed if you will. And that is because of the 2002 Charter amendment and the transition of, of
responsibilities, and with this bills' intent to delegate authority of appeals to the Board of Water Supply.
Does that in any way usurp the, the intention of the Charter amendment to provide that to us or does
Section 8-11.4.3, which reads and it's on Page 25 of your Charter, Members, if you'd like to look but I'll
just read it because it's a short sentence. It says, and this is the powers, duties, functions of the Board of
Water Supply shall and No.3 reads, performs such other duties and functions as shall be prescribed by
law. Is that where we would have the authority to, again, delegate an authority back to the body over
and above what the Charter's intent was? And again, that would help me rest assure that moving
forward with delegating authority to the body that I think at one point had the authority and now we're
giving back the authority. I think in this movement would help me rest at ease.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kane. I'm going to have our staff legislative analyst respond to that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Raatz.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. This Committee has posed that specific question to the Department
of the Corporation Counsel and we're awaiting a response. I think we're operating under the assumption
that that phrase that Councilmember Kane referenced would be the authority that would allow the
Council to grant the Board of Water Supply appellate power. But again we're waiting for confirmation
of the accuracy of that assumption from the Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: If, if I may? Then in light of that response and, and maybe if Mr. Giroux can
provide us with some sort projected response time on that. Only because is it, is it the right thing for us
to consider moving forward with if we don't have, again, this is for me that overriding question
answered with respects to what the amendment, what the Charter amendment prescribed. And then us,
with some, maybe some perception that we're just doing an end around on that, on that, on that, on that
vote that our, our citizenry made a couple of years back. So, is there, is there an anticipated response
from Corporation Counsel to respond to that issue or that question that has been asked?
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Good morning, Chair. Councilman Kane, I did talk with Ed Kushi and my understanding is
that he is working on, on responding to that, that question. It, it is a concern for our Department to
approach this cautiously and, and just to make sure that there, there is no conflict between the Charter
and any new ordinances that are promulgated.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. And, Chair, finally, so I can bring closure to my, my line of
questioning. Is in the end I understand and it's the body's determination as a whole but it is my
understanding that ultimately an opinion coming out of the Corporation Counsel's Office oral or written
is just that. It's an opinion and that this body can act collectively as a body to recommend an official
action based on what we believe whether it's in agreement with the opinion or if it's a disagreement with
the opinion. I think in the end Corporation Counsel is there to protect us in whatever decision we make
as long as we demonstrate due diligence and good faith in our, in our movement or of our, in our
decisions that we make. So that's what's been on the burning issue, Chair, because I know the, the meat
of this is, you know, delegation of this appeal process which I think I made clear in previous meetings is
crucial. Because of my line of questioning to Mr. Kushi last time around is basically was the intent for
an appeal process to go away, and I don't think that's what was the intent and that's what happened, and
that's how it's being interpreted. And I think there's, there's a flaw there somewhere and it's, and it's a
huge one. Because I don't think the public, I don't think the public realizes that by not having an appeal
process for something that's, that that people can rely upon as the process that they can have for them to,
you know, appeal a director's decision. I don't think the intent was that for it to go away. So, I
appreciate you moving forward and finding somewhere where we can have it and, and hopefully we can
get some response from Corporation Counsel soon. So, thank you for allowing me my morning diatribe.
CHAIR ANDERSON: It's not a diatribe. You're on point, Mr. Kane. This is what's holding us up. We've been
waiting three months for this response. And clearly, the Charter gives us the power to delegate powers
to other entities within the management of, of Water and specifically the Board of Water Supply. We're
the legislative body. We got the right to empower them. And, you know, the reason we had a special
counsel for this Committee last term is because it was recognized that Corporation Counsel has a
conflict of interest. They advise the Administration, which means they advise the Director of the Water,
of the Board, of the Department of Water Supply, and they also advise the Board of Water Supply. So,
we need a separation of powers here, and it's up to us to take control and go forward. And it's out of
courtesy that I am waiting for a response from Corporation Counsel. But as you recall, at the last
several meetings that we've had on this issue we've got it, gotten various and differing comments at each
meeting from Corporation Counsel regarding this issue. And, you know, I don't like to use the words
stonewall because, you know, that's only speculation but I would think three months would have been
plenty of time to get a response on this as the same Deputy Corporation Counsel has sat on the Board of
Water Supply for many years and knows their rules. And, and knows that we have to have an appeal
body for the public. So, I intend to go forward with this and let the chips fall where they may.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Question for Corporation Counsel. Mr. Giroux,
do you know at this time what is the holdup? I mean it's three months. This body needs to know, you
know, what we have to do. Can we proceed or at least, at the very least get an opinion. For me I would
like to move on this and as the Chair stated let the chips fall where they may because after all this was
the public that made this decision to give this body the power to control water issues and take powers
away from the Board. So, can you tell me exactly what is the holdup at this time if you have that
information? I mean is it the office, Corporation Counsel's Office is just doing more extensive research?
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And I just for me want some more specific answers because if, if you need, if the Corporation Counsel's
Office needs another month then so be it. I'm willing to wait a little longer but not too much more
because I believe we should start taking some action now and I would hate to be held up. Mr. Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Madam Chair. Member Molina, I'm not sure what, what it, it is. Again, I'm not responsible
really directly for, for the Water Department. You see me usually in the Land Use arena. I'm not sure,
that's probably a question better for Mr. Kushi as far as what his caseload is right now and his
responsibilities are. I'm not sure if it's a matter of trying to find, you know, cases on point or if it's a
matter of just logistics and, and prioritizing. I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Can you assist the body here with at least seeking, get an answer for at least
that part?
MR. GIROUX: I could talk to Mr. Kushi and see where, where he is as far as what stage he is as far as getting,
getting to this question answered.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Members, and for those watching, Mr. Giroux is sitting in today for Mr. Kushi. There is
a conference I understand I guess it's a statewide conference on the Big Island for I believe government
attorneys. So, most of the staff is attending that. Poor guy he's got to fill in so I wouldn't expect him to
know and have information on what we've been working on. And so, let's cut him some slack today and
we appreciate him being here but nonetheless he is only substituting for Mr. Kushi. Just so everybody
knows, excuse me, and I'll, I'll let you go forward. We did send this bill for an ordinance to determine a
body of appeal to the Board of Water Supply for their review. Right now, their function is to
recommend, make recommendations on water related issues to the Council and the Department. And
because they only meet once a month, we have given them until October 14th to respond to our request
for review. So, it's my intention that the first meeting we have after October 14th we're going to move
this bill out. So, whether we get a response in writing from Department of Corporation Counselor a
response in writing from the Department of Water Supply, we will go forward at that time.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. I did have a member of the community come forward
and this is someone who's directly impacted by the very question that we're dealing with right now. And
her whole business and the operation of her business depends upon the outcome of this particular
decision because right now she wants to make an appeal. And I told her the only process in place at this
point would be for her to just take whatever her appeal is, go to the Board of Water Supply, and just use
the present procedure that's in place, which the Board is acting in advisory capacity, and they will
hopefully with the Director's help make a decision that will allow her to continue with her business. But
I think from a real life experience, the decisions that we make and the delays in decisions that we make
are impacting the lives of real people. And so, while some people might think it's, you know, sort of a
question of law or it's something, well, it's out there and it's a legal matter, this is something that is really
critical to the operation of our community. And when it begins to touch the lives of individuals who feel
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they don't have their voice, they don't have an appeal mechanism that's thoroughly crafted and would
withstand any kind of legal challenge, I think it leaves the community really in the lurch. So, I'm hoping
that we can adopt this resolution. I think that you're headed, in my personal opinion, in the right
direction. Because I think that, the Board is the appropriate board. I've gone through the whole list of
all of the different agencies and none of them really match other than the Board of Water Supply, and to
say that they're just simply advisory. And this is probably what we'll get in the legal opinion. But my
belief is that we have under certain circumstances delegated just like through Public Works Director,
through other Departments, we as the Council have directed at least giving the responsibility through
resolution or through ordinance, we have enable that. So that those bodies that are more capable of
handling those issues that they deal with everyday are allowed to make those decisions. So, I totally
support what you are trying to achieve and, you know, this may sound disrespectful but sometimes when
we take an action it is better than just doing nothing. And then as Corporation Counsel has said before
because they may have this potential conflict, sometimes it's better if we just act. And we do this and
just like we approved that Charter amendment not all of the different considerations were brought up at
that time. So, I am really in support of not waiting. I would really like to move forward but I realize
that, you know, other members may not be so inclined. But I do support your movement, Madam Chair,
in this direction because I think it's the appropriate action and sometimes our inaction is what really
creates problems for the community. So, thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. You know the Charter amendment didn't so much strip the
Board of all their functions as it did transfer the governing power over Water to the Council, which is an
elected body. And I think the public wants to see an elected body take control of water resource
management. But commonsense says that we need to have an appeal board and for the purpose of
providing the public with a body to go to for their grievances. And, and the commonsense body is the
Board of Water Supply because they're familiar with the functions of the Water Department. So, I am
only holding this back today, Members, because out of courtesy to the Board who has our request for
comment in front of them. We did have to give them more time because they only meet once a month.
So, as I said, after October 14th we will be moving this bill forward. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I would go along with you as far as moving after
October 14th. You know we've heard from the Public Works Director in regards to not hearing any of
the Board of Water Supply water appeals through the Board of Variance and Appeals. And part of their
problem is that there's no expertise. And when you look at the Board of Water Supply, you know, that's
where the expertise is located. And I along with, you know, some of the members in your proposed bill,
you know, we putting the responsibility on I think the group that is capable of answering the peoples'
questions. So, yeah, after October 14th we move on this thing here.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'll support your, your recommendation to defer
on this today and then give the Corporation Counsel more time to give us a definitive response. First, I
would ask if maybe through Mr. Giroux, you know, I guess you're the point guy today. Sorry we have
to make you the sacrificial lamb if you will. If, at the very least if you're not going to be, if the
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Corporation Counsel's Office will not be ready with an opinion then so then that's the way it should, you
know, that's the way it goes. Because I personally hate meeting on something when we have one
component not ready and, and, you know, it sort of, I don't what to say a waste of time but it does take
away time that could be spent on other things. And on the issue of, you know, at this point maybe
looking at the Board of Water Supply as the appeals board. I think we need to be cautious in that, I'm
just trying to paint a scenario here, if there is an appeal made by someone out there and they disagree
with the decision of the Board of Water Supply whatever that recommendation is, they could easily
argue and say those powers were stripped from the Board by the public so why are we giving that power
back to the Board. So, you know, we, we could be getting ourselves into some type of legal
entanglement if we designate the Board of Water Supply. Now, I know it's been argued that they may
have more so called expertise in water issues. So, I'm just kind of throwing that out there that maybe,
you know, we should also keep our options open with other committees. And if we have to form a
special committee that has, you know, as much knowledge as the current Board of Water Supply then so
be it. Because again what happened with the vote by the public, the majority of the public wanted
powers taken away from the Board of Water Supply. So, I'm just taking a cautious approach with this I
guess movement on some members that hey let's just give it back to the Board of Water Supply at this
point. So, I'm just being honest as to how I stand on this because I just want to prevent us from getting
into more legal entanglements, you know, although trying to solve one problem we may be creating
some other problems over the long term. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Molina. I appreciate your caution but, you know, caution can lead to
inaction and we really don't have time to formulate a new board. I mean that would take months to do
that. We already have a board in place. The Charter gives the Council the power specifically in this
Charter amendment to prescribe other functions and duties to the Board. And I don't believe it was the
intent to do away with the appeal process. It was the intent of the Charter amendment to give water
policy decisions to the Council not to the Board. So, I don't have a problem with it. I, I understand your
caution but right now we are open to major lawsuits because we have no appeal body with any authority
to hear the publics' grievances. So, we've got to do something and we've got to do it in short order. If
somebody doesn't like the decision of the Board, they can always go to Circuit Court. So, you know,
that's, and Circuit Court is going to want to know what is the administrative appeal process. And if we
don't have one it's going to look pretty bad. And right now, the appeal process really doesn't exist even
though people can go to the Board and state their case to them for an appeal it's still the Director of
Water Supply who has the final decision. He has the first decision, which is being appealed and he has
the final decision. So, where is the appeal process? It's really an exercise in futility if we don't have an
authority to make the decision. And I don't think we want to give that decision to the Council. So, who
else is the appropriate body to hear, hear those appeals with authority? And, you know, I think we have,
we have full rights to give that power to the Board. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I want to direct Members also to Article 15-2 under existing laws and
conflicting laws and that's in the Charter. It says all laws, ordinances, resolutions, and rules enforced at
this time that the Charter takes full effect and not in conflict or inconsistent with this Charter are hereby
continued enforced until repealed, amended, or superseded by proper authority. So, if through the
Charter this process was not done, I just would like to have Corporation Counsel focus on this particular
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area. Because if in the past it was a role and a function of the Board to take care of, you know, the
appeal process, if we fail to address it perhaps this would give us or give Corporation Counsel some
legal leg to stand on because we have not yet addressed that. So, I'm, I'm hoping that even though
they're acting in an advisory capacity right now on this particular issue, I would like Corporation
Counsel to take a look to see that if they could actually legally continue under this provision to still
actually hear the appeals if that was what was being done before. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Did you want a response from Mr. Giroux right now just to comment on that?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: He could respond but I think he's probably going to defer to Mr. Kushi on
this particular subject. If he feels comfortable responding under that particular section, I have no
problem with it, Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Madam Chair, Member Johnson is probably correct that probably should leave this to some
consistency between the, the opinions you're getting from the person who would probably be more
knowledgeable about that area. So, I'll leave that to Mr. Kushi.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Members, any other discussion on this?
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Yeah, I just wanted to comment.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Just a comment in regards to not only 8-11.4 No.3
perform such other duties and functions, functions as shall be prescribed by law . You know you do have
other commissions that may have the same language. So, in my mind, I think it was put there by the
Charter Commission as a catchall and that we have the right to create ordinance so that the Department
can function more efficiently.
CHAIR ANDERSON:
Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.

I agree with you.

Any other comments, Members?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: My last say. Again, I just want to make sure we proceed with caution
because I for one personally don't want to make a mockery out of what happened in this last election.
The public voted to take away the powers from the Board and so we need to be, exercise caution in what
we do because otherwise we make a joke out of what happened in the election. So, I'm just stating my
opinion. Okay. And as we've all heard today, everything else here is an opinion right now. So, I don't
know what kind of legal expertise we all have here on the Council. ... (end of tape, start IB @
9:40 a.m.). .. As far as I know nobody has any legal background. But again it comes down to the
opinion that we need to get from the Corporation Counsel's Office and then we proceed from there with
or without their opinion. But again I see nothing wrong with stating a point of, position of reservation.
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And I for one am not going to rush legislation especially if it could be perceived, as a public there's
people out there who would see that if we suddenly do what we want to do that it could be a mockery
out of what they did in the election. So, that's why I'm just stating my position of being cautious with it.
And, and it's an opinion like everything else that's been said here. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Molina. I just want to remind everybody that this, this Charter
amendment was proposed by this Council not by the Charter Commission. It was this Council that
proposed this to give the Council the powers over our Water Department and our water supply. And I
don't anybody to say that we're making a mockery of that by not moving forward and exercising our
powers as the governing body to develop an appeal process for the public. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you very much. And I appreciate
Member Molina's comments because again that was the burning thing at the beginning of discussions so
I'll try to be brief in reiterating just a few things and I'll be, I'll try to be short with it. First, I had a
question if, okay, can, and I know Member Tavares made a statement at the last meeting and, and in no
way am I, because she's not here I don't want to disrespect her comments that she made, and she made a
few comments. That as following up to what you just said that it was her office who initiated the
proposal that was an alternative to the Charter Commission's proposal. So, my question is at the Charter
Commission if there was any review of past minutes of those discussions as well as minutes from when
we received the proposal of the alternative to Council from Member Tavares? Does anybody recall if
there was any discussion on this particular matter specific to the Board of Water Supply appellate
authority? I think Member Tavares stated in her response comments and again by no means was it, was
it meant to disparage in anyway, you know, what the, the proposal was because in the end we acted as a
body and whatever happened, happened and that was, that was set. But my question would be if
anybody recalls or if minutes were looked at to see if there was actually any discussion regarding the
appellate authority? And I'll say again I believe Member Tavares said that her office did not take into
consideration at the time because of the time sensitivity to have something on our Charter, on the ballot.
There was, we were under a clock I believe, you know, we had to get it out by july. Chair, do, do, are
you aware and maybe if you can provide a brief response to that? Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah, thank you for asking that, Mr. Kane. As you all recall, we were under, you were
under a time constraint, and there were many, many amendments that were being discussed. And so,
unfortunately, there wasn't an extensive discussion. Again, it was primarily to give the public the option
to give the governing power to the Council. And we have researched the minutes and there was no
discussion about the appeal body.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: So ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: '" for that, Chair.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: So, I don't, I don't think there was any intention, you know, because that was not
discussed to, to leave this County without an appeal body for water issues. And so, I think we're on
dangerous ground not to move on this.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, thank and so, Member ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... I mean, Madam Chair, I'm sorry. So, I'll finish my thought and that's why I
think I have a great deal of appreciation for Member Molina's comments about moving forward with
caution. I can, I, I anticipate the, the time being taken by Corporation Counsel is what Mr. Giroux stated
he's not speaking for Mr. Kushi, I respect that, but taking a cautious approach to this because we do need
to be aware of what the vote that was taken at the Charter. Yet we also need to, and I think this is the
issue that Member, I mean, Chair, you're bringing forward and this is the, the dilemma I guess that we're
trying to overcome is the, the, the need to protect the public, the citizenry by providing them with that
process of appeal. Otherwise, then we've failed as a government, as a local government to protect our
public from, you know, what may be perceived as, you know, top down and it is what it is and too bad
you can't do anything about it kind of thinking. And that has no reflection of Mr. Tengan as an
individual. That's just the bigger picture on, on overall authority of people and, and jurisdictional
authority. So, it's real important that we do very soon provide a process which, which the public can
question and challenge decisions of, of government through the, the appellate process. So, Chair, I'll be
supporting you in continuing to be progressive in trying to work towards getting resolve to this and I, I
would only encourage you, and I think, and I hope Member Molina agrees that we do so with as broad
mind as possible in looking for information that will help us move forward without compromising the
integrity of that whole vote that we took in 2002. Thank you for your time, Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kane. I just want to remind you all that this County has now been
almost three years without a legal, legally, a legally formed appellate body. So, who's remiss in
providing the public with this recourse? The Charter amendment gave the power to the Council to enact
laws and regarding water, and, and to give duties to the Board of Water Supply. So that in itself, I mean,
because that was part of the Charter amendment that the, that the Council could give duties as prescribed
by law to the Board of Water Supply, there's our authority, Members. And if we don't act on it who's
remiss in leaving the public without an appeal body? So, I would have moved on this several meetings
ago. I, I don't see it as anything complicated. And, and the only reason I haven't pushed this Committee
to take action sooner is out of courtesy to those agencies that we're, we've, were asking to participate.
So far, we haven't gotten any response. And out of courtesy to the Board of Water Supply because we
did give them until October 14th , I think it's only fair that we wait until then. But who's leaving the
public out in the cold without a fair way of appealing decisions of the Water Department? I mean for
three and a half, three, almost three years now, the Water Department has had unilateral control and
decision over water in this County. And that certainly wasn't the intention of the Charter amendment
passed by the electorate. So, I'm going to leave it at that. Anybody else has any more comments?
Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. And I would, I, all I can say is I'd like to reassure you as our
Chair that what you're doing I think is the right thing is that you're providing us the opportunity to do
what we're supposed to do and that is to be deliberative. And in order to be deliberative we got to make
sure that we provide the courtesies and the due diligence to gather as much information before we move
forward. So, I, I, for me to you, Chair, I want to say that I appreciate your constraint in trying to push
forward without having that but at some point I think you've already heard from your, your Committee
Members that we are also wearing thin on the patience of the participation. And if we have to that at
some point we will make a decision wherever it goes but we will make a decision. So, thank you for
your patience, Chair, and again I'll be supporting, continuing to support you on this endeavor. Thank
you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kane. And I'm just going to end this with one comment. Courtesy is a
two way street. So, with no objections we're going to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Members.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT:
KANE, MOLINA, AND PONTANILLA)
ACTION:

WR-2

ANDERSON, JOHNSON,

DEFER.

WATER PROCEDURE FOR WATER ALLOCATION (C.C. No. 05-41)

CHAIR ANDERSON: The next item, again, a very important bill, procedures for water allocation. We just
handed out to you a new draft with changes that were made. Mr. Raatz.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Handed out on our desk?
CHAIR ANDERSON : Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yes. It just got handed out. Mr. Raatz, are there extra copies upfront for the public?
Okay. So, there are extra copies for those who would like to follow along you can come up here and get
it. We will be discussing this. There are changes that were discussed at the last meeting and we'll go
over those quickly after we take some public testimony. As Members will recall, well, you know, I
think that there's just too many various revisions here so rather than going through these now I'm going
to open up for public testimony. No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Members. Mr. John Duey is here to speak on WR-2. Mr. Duey, you want
to come forward?
MR. DUEY: (NOTE: Hes speaking from the gallery.) Four. I want to speak on four. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Number four.
MR. DUEY: Did I put two down?
CHAIR ANDERSON: You put two down.
MR. DUEY: I'm sorry, four.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Four. The Water Use and Development Plan?
MR. DUEY: Yes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Duey.
MR. DUEY: I'm sorry.
CHAIR ANDERSON: That's alright. Mr. Glenn Au would like to speak on WR-2. Mr. Au .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
MR. AU: Yes, my name is Glenn Au and I'm interested in talking about the allocation. Is that the right one,
allocation?
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yes, it is.
MR. AU: There's a problem with the allocation. I'm here to exercise my native Hawaiian rights to riparian
pertinence. I feel that my rights have been violated by the County draft bill and the current lack of
enforcement by the Water Director. I've been pursuing this issue for the last three months and I've been
getting the run around. And it's not your fault; it's just the process that have to deal with the so-called
bureaucracy. And at this time, I think I should get involved with the process. I have decided to go
through the civil courts since I talked to the Attorney General from the State of Hawaii and he suggested
that I pursue this in civil court, and you'll be a third party to my action on a civil matter. I've discovered
and have evidence that Wailuku Sugar who is subsidiary or was part of the C. Brewer Sugar Company
has been stealing water from the native Hawaiian program up in Waikapu. And now, someone told me
in the paper you've offered them 48 cents or they've offered you 48 cents per thousand gallons. And I'm
authorized by a land court award from 1850 to maintain my water rights. Forty-eight cents per thousand
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gallons. In my $2 million, $2 million, 2 million gallons of water that should be coming to my family's
three acres have been violated. So, I'm looking for a just compensation. For all you do-gooders out
there that means pay for what you want. I believe Mr. Molina spoke adequately about the problem of
our water institution here today. And I talked to a friend of mine and said if I go to the civil court then
what, what are we doing here in the hearing. Is this a kangaroo court? I don't know. I don't want to
suggest it. I just mentioned it. But my problem is protecting my native Hawaiian rights, which have
been violated. Because in the last meeting you went right pass the paragraph that says not to construe to
deny my rights. But you have to look under 2.90 I think it's 03 or 04. But that's a lot of numbers and
I'm not a bean counter. So, what I'm trying to say be careful of what you say and what you do because
right now I read your draft and your draft bill is very erroneous. Whoever wrote it God bless him
because he's not helping the cause. He's disturbing our fiduciary responsibilities as leaders to our court
system and the leaders to our County.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. AU: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Au.
MR. AU: Yes, Ma'am.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Members, any questions? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Au, before you go through the legal process of going to the civil
court, have you gone to the State Water Commission to file an appeal?
MR. AU: No, the appeal process is part of the bureaucracy. So, I apologize for saying what it is, you know,
you can't deal with the bureaucracy anymore. I spent three days looking for that individual that you're
speaking of and I finally saw him the third day. And I went to DLNR to find my royal patent and just so
happened I ran into somebody that's not part of the State but is used as a consultant that had directed me
down to the title search. And I went there, I got the run around for an hour until she got it herself during
my lunch break, and I discovered everything. I didn't know we had land court award. With my
knowledge and my experience, I can't trust the system anymore.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and I totally understand that. I guess my question to you is that when
you go to a civil procedure, which would involve litigation, what they generally will ask you is have you
exhausted all of your appeal mechanisms. And that's my question to you.
MR. AU: I think, I think to cut to the chase, I'm willing to settle right now the issue as a gentlemen. I'm
looking for just compensation like somebody stole a car and you a third party that bought a stolen car.
Wailuku Sugar is offering you 2 million gallons a day and it's not their water. It's our water; Hawaiian
rights. So, you denying us our just rights. You're a third party. And I'm saying this in public before the,
our public because I'm the only guy from the public discussing this besides Mr. Duey{sic} when he does
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come up. But the problem I see is basic greed. Why should Wailuku Sugar get $200,000 a day when
I'm authorized to have 60 million gallons a day? You know how much money that can contribute to the
worthy cause of Boys and Girls, Charter Schools, Cub Scouts, YMCA's, and the homeless. There's
other parts in this thing that I will discuss later but it's kind of frustrating. I might be an educated idiot
for being up here but maybe I can help somebody somewhere sometime for whatever purpose.
Dr. Maxwell Mars had said in a book that I read "once you know who you are or what you are and
where you want to go then go but do it in a positive manner and go with a good spirit." If we don't have
a good spirit, what have you got? I don't know I'm not a judge.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I appreciate your comments. What I'm just trying to do is make certain that
you don't spend a lot time, energy, and any of your money to go through a process when they're only
going to ask you the same question I'm asking you right now, which is have you exhausted all of your
legal processes and legal appeals? Because I know how the courts are and these are the questions that
they will ask you.
MR. AU: I, I have two things to consider. Is it necessary or is it important? Some things are not necessary but
some things are important. It's not important enough for me to face a lot of bubbles. Bubbles
amendment here. Bubbles amendment there. What does bubbles do? Nothing. They disappear just like
all these documents. You don't put the right information you get misled, misinformed, plagiarized
maybe. But the most part I consider it's, it's all semantics to justify pushing papers around and call
myself certified, qualified, public servant. Do you know what a public servant is? A person that gets up
there and fights for your cause besides what's under this here. I can't, I can't deal with that because I
don't need what's under here, I need what's right in here in front of me. I'm a veteran. I don't need this.
What I need is respect. Respect my civil rights. Respect my native rights. We all Hawaiians. You
don't have to look Hawaiian to have a good heart. When you have a good heart then you can be
Hawaiian. Like you, you Hawaiian because you got a good heart.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just want to thank you for your, your sharing your concerns and I think
that what we're here to do is to act as public servants and to try and help you. And I have no further
questions, Madam Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. Any others, Members? Mr. Au, I just want to point out to you that the
Council has not authorized the purchase of water from Wailuku Ag at 48 cents. Was it a million, a
thousand ...
MR. AU: A thousand.
CHAIR ANDERSON: '" per thousand gallons. And as a matter of fact, in May of this year I sent a letter to
the Mayor asking that his Administration report to this Committee on the negotiations and agreements
that they're engaged in for procuring water source. We haven't received a response.
MR. AU: Well ...

- 14-

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

September 14, 2005

CHAIR ANDERSON: So, whatever you've heard it hasn't come from this body.
MR. AU: Well then ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: And we're still waiting to find out what arrangements, agreements, and negotiations this
Administration is engaging in that will obligate this Council because we are the only body that can
approve expenditures.
MR. AU: Checks and balances.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yes.
MR. AU: Thank you, Ma'am. Because ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: And, and I do want to add one more thing that in this allocation plan, we are going to be
looking at a set of priorities for who gets water and ...
MR. AU: Well ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: .,. native Hawaiians for stream water rights, they have a right to be on that priority list.
MR. AU: Well ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, I just want you to be made aware that we are going to be considering native
Hawaiian rights ...
MR. AU: Well ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: ... in this bill.
MR. AU: I'm a realist. That really sounds good but it remains to be seen. My professor said you want to pass
my class come to school. And I've been studying this for 30 years. Community service affairs. We not
perfect but what we can do is give an issue to deal with. In any issue, there's only two answers, the right
one and the wrong one. And right now, we're on track. We're going for the right one because if what
you're saying is true let it be; que sera sera. When all the chips are down that's it. Because besides me, I
have a company a lot of them in charge but for the most part I could go on forever but we got a long
day. Thank you, Ma'am.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Au .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, Members, that's the only testifier we have for this item. So, you have before you
the draft bill and with no objections, I just want to go through and get a consensus from everyone.
Because I recognized after the last meeting even though we discussed these changes, I didn't ask for
anybody's consensus on it and I don't want to do anything unilaterally. So, without objection let's just
go through this real quickly and see if we have consensus on these amendments. That doesn't mean that
they're, you know cast in stone that we can't further deliberate and make changes but as a working draft
I'd like us to just move forward. So, and, and also, Members, before I get going I just wanted to draw
your attention to the two page handout that has part 5 on the top. These are land use categories and
definitions that are within our community plans. And so far, the allocation categories that we have in
this bill are referenced as land use designations in categories in the community plans. So, I just wanted
you to have that so you can see exactly what we're talking about. They're not necessarily the same as
zoning categories, and, you know, we can change this, we can add to it, whatever our pleasure.
So, the first change in the bill is under definitions. And what we did is adopt the definition that was in
the wastewater ordinance. It's just a broader definition then what, what we have in I think it was 2.86.
So, for those listening I'm going to read this, Members. Affordable housing means a publicly or
privately constructed long-term residential development in which units are to be either: (1) sold at a
price at which persons or families whose incomes are not more than 140 percent of the area median
income as determined by the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development and can
qualify for mortgage financing; or (2) rented at an annual amount which constitutes no more than
30 percent of the area median income. Qualified purchasers may not have owned real property within
the State of Hawaii for at least three years preceding such qualification. Affordable housing, housing
also means housing built by an applicant as an owner/occupant, whose income is not more than
140 percent of the median income. I got a problem with that 30 percent for the rented, rental amount
and I'm sure if you want to go up to 140 but that's what we got to work from right now. We can
certainly change it. Does anybody have comments? Do we have a consensus to adopt this as our
working definition?
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Question.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, the affordable housing criteria would go up to 140 percent?
CHAIR ANDERSON: As it's written currently.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR ANDERSON: You like that?
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Yeah, I think it's in the definition also. Thank you.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah.
know ...

Although, we are seeing a lot of things being limited to 120 because, you

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Administrative policy.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Administrative policy, right. But, you know, that's something to consider. We might
want to have some kind of a scale to give preference to those at, at a lower price range. But that, that's
something we need to discuss. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I think too because we're dealing with that subject on Thursday in another
forum, I think it maybe important when we're looking at this to come up with a definition and then make
recommendations as to where that definition impacts our wording throughout any of our ordinances.
Because if nothing else we should be consistent.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and I do agree that people's income seem to be going I guess down and
not necessarily up.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah, so, I think that you're bringing up a really good point, Ms. Johnson, that maybe
we're certainly not going to get this allocation bill done at this meeting. And maybe what we need to do
is skip this one definition right now because this is a definition that we will be working on in the
Housing and Human Concerns item for the affordable housing policy and we do want to be consistent.
Even though this definition is consistent with the allocation ordinance that we passed for wastewater, it
may not serve to the full extent our purpose now. So, with no objections we'll move on, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. But we do have consensus that we'll use this as our working definition for
now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Consensus.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. Okay. The next definition that we've changed is allocation plan.
Allocation plan means the allocation of water use, withdrawn or transmitted or both through the
Department's water system for planning purposes, as set forth by the Council by ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No objection.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I don't really see any change in this. So, oh dear, Mr. Raatz, you've given us a draft that
includes the original amendments, right, as well as the changes that we've just recently made?
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MR. RAATZ: That's correct, Madam Chair. And the underlined text reflects differences from what's currently
in the Code not necessarily just from the previous versions of this draft legislation.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. So, Members, it was my intent just to briefly go over the changes
that we've made since the last bill. ... (end a/tape, start 2A @ 10:11 a.m.) . .. So, I'm going to move on
with that and not go over all these. The next one was we changed the reporting period from monthly to
quarterly. Do we have a consensus on that? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I'm sorry, Madam Chair, I was walking with you and then all of a sudden,
I lost you. So ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .,. so, just, just to be clear. I was in definitions and I thought the next one
would be the area and the addition of Water Use and Development Plan. So, the overriding feature that
I'm trying to interpret from Mr. Raatz's response to your previous question is that the changes are not
only tied specifically to this but trying to get consistency with existing language within the Code. So,
I'm interested in why we're having brackets like on Board we bracketed off "of Maui". Down further we
bracketed out the whole ground water definition. And so, I was hoping to as we were walking through
as you described that we would be doing to get responses to questions on why we're doing certain things
and in this case bracketing out ground water, plan, surface water. I can assume why we're doing that but
I'd like to get a formal response from, from your staff or yourself, Chair, if you may.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you for bringing that to my attention, Mr. Kane, because I was not made aware
that these changes were made.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: May I request just a very brief recess? Just a couple of minutes I'd like to
approach your, your podium.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah. Fine. Members, three minutes recess.
RECESS:

10:13 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:19 a.m.

CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Members, for that recess. I think what we're going to do so we can get to
our special counsel issue and provide our next testifier with an opportunity to speak. We're going to
move through this real quickl y. We're still waiting for a response in writing from the Department. And
I'm not going to waste this Committee's time, you know, trying to work out minutia in the Committee.
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It's a waste of our time. So, I just want everyone to be made aware once again that this Committee has
been trying to develop this ordinance since '03. We sent, the previous Committee sent a request to the
Department for a review and comment of this bill in '03 and again in, actually in May of '02, in April of
'03, again in September of '04, and I sent, resent it to them in May of 'OS, and we have yet to receive a
response. So, I just want to remind everyone that's partially what's holding this up. And, Mr. Tengan,
if, as you stated at the last meeting if you would please review this bill and give us in writing your
review and comments that would be most helpful in allowing us to go forward. The, the changes that
we made that I just want to briefly go through and get a consensus so that we know that we're all
together on this. That it's my intention that we defer this until our next meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: No objections. Okay. There are a couple of technical changes that I don't think we
need to get into. My main concern are, are that we, the substantive changes be made. We changed the
reporting from monthly to quarterly. Do we have a consensus on that, Members? That was to enable
the reporting process to match what the Department is already doing so it's not anymore work for them.
I don't think we need it anymore than quarterly.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: No objections. Okay, then the, the, really the only other substantive change was the
definition for affordable housing. We already discussed that and I think we'll get more clarity from the
policy that's being developed in the other committee so that we can be consistent. So, I do want
Members to, between now and our next meeting take a look at the listing that I passed out. Ms. Martins
will get this into your binders for the next meeting. But these are the categories that we need to
consider, and I think that we need to add to this native Hawaiian rights. We need to add affordable
housing, and any other category you may think of. This is up to us. We don't have to even use these
categories although I can't think of a more consistent breakdown to use than this. And in light of the fact
that the Water Use and Development Plan is also supposed to be using these categories so that would
allow us for some consistency. So, without objections, Members, we'll defer this item to our next
meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. Mr. Kane, you have a comment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Madam Chair, and I have no objections to that but I would like to state for the
record that there is one area that I continue to have some concern with and I will make sure that my staff
will be contacting your staff to continue some dialogue and, and see if there can be some resolve to it.
And it is the, the preference of affordable housing projects as, as far as how that can be effectuated. The
way the language is written and because it's being put into the County Code, I just have some concerns
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on what, what process are we putting there to effectuate such a preference when we have to also
consider other priorities in other areas of the Code. Again, like I talked about with agriculture, with, you
know, other, other issues.
CHAIR ANDERSON: The meter list.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: People on the meter, yeah, people on a list.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, I still have those issues that I'd like to somehow have an opportunity for us
to work out. And until then instead of giving this one the preference that basically says without saying
that the others don't have a preference. And so, that's where my issue is and again I'll continue our
dialogue with you staff, Chair, and hopefully we can bring some resolve to that. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah, thanks for bringing that up, Mr. Kane. We did discuss this at the last meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And we just, you know ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We'll deal with it next time, Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: We just put that in because we do want to give preference but not at the exclusivity of
other, of other things.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Exactly.
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, that, again, this is a working document. Okay, Members, with no objections we're
going to defer this item. And hopefully, Mr. Tengan, you will have something in writing for us at our
next meeting. Can we anticipate that? Mr. Tengan?
MR. TENGAN: Madam Chair, yes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you very much. I appreciate that.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT:
KANE, MOLINA, AND PONTANILLA)
ACTION:

DEFER.
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WR-4

WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN (C.C. No. 05-38)

CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, Members, our next item on our agenda is WR-4 that's our Water Use and
Development Plan. Basically, I have this as an overall item because many of the discussion items on our
agenda could lead to issues regarding the Water Use and Development Plan. I would like to get a status
report from the Director, a brief status report on this from him if he could give us an update if there's
anything to update. I would like to note, and I'm sorry that I don't have it for you today but there has
been a letter transmitted. I just was made aware of it yesterday from the Lanai Planning Commission
and in regards to their Water Use and Development Plan, which is the plan that has taken precedence by
the Department for completion. And they're quite frustrated that they haven't received any updates.
Their plan is still incomplete and they're asking, actually, they're asking for the Lanai Water Resource
Committee I believe or Water Advisory Committee, there is such a committee on Lanai; they're asking
that they be allowed to take over and finish the plan. So, that item will be transmitted to this agenda
item so that we'll be able to discuss it at the next meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: We do have Mr. Duey would like to speak on this item .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
MR. DUEY: Good morning, Council Chair Anderson, the other Council Members. My name is John V. Duey.
I live lao Valley. As you can see, there aren't many people in attendance here at this Water Committee
meeting today and that's been the, the sad case in the Water Use Development Plan meetings. I've
attended all five of 'em in the, for Central Maui. The last one was last Wednesday. I just returned from
almost two months on the mainland at 3 o'clock. The meeting was at 6, so I made the meeting and
stayed awake during the meeting. That was the fifth meeting. I think Mr. Councilman Pontanilla has
been to four. Three or four. Three.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Three.
MR. DUEY: Okay. Thank you. I do appreciate his attendance to meetings. The last meeting I believe we had
eight staff from the County and five public in attendance, which is a sad case as for the importance of
what the issue is. I'm afraid, and I mentioned at a couple of meetings what's going to happen when the
Water Use Development Plan does get to the Council hopefully first part of next year. Then all the
people going to come out of the woodwork and start complaining and want everything all processed
again. Why you done this, why you done that, and why is this, why is that when they should be at the
meetings now and discussing all this when it's being worked on. Mister, excuse me, Carl Freedman has
a undaunting task. If you read 174C, if you read the Water Use Development Plan, I wouldn't want to
tackle that job. It's so vague and, and there's many ways to look at. It's, it's hard. He's working at it and
I give him credit for that. Excuse me. The next, one of the first two meetings were, first three meetings
I guess were in Wailuku. The Central Maui meetings. They always have one Central Maui and
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Upcountry the night before or after. The first three were in KahuluilWailuku area. They did have one
meeting in Paia, which again wasn't very well attended. They made, took the meeting to Paia hoping
that people would come out and again the same problem. The last meeting again the poor attendance.
So, I think they're planning on having the next meeting maybe in Kihei because that same water goes
down there from Central Maui. There has been a lot of discussion, a lot of discussion for the people
there. I've been, I'm on the resource trying to preserve water in the streams. I get to shoot my mouth off
quite a bit being there's not a lot of people there. What weight it's going to have in the end we don't
know of course. But it's, they're working, Carl's working on this. It's a very, it's, it hasn't been done.
The last I think was in 1990 I believe is the last one or something like that. I may be wrong with that.
But it's a hard, it's a hard thing to do and he's working on it and there's a lot of, a lot of things. One of
the things I've been stressing and I'll, I'll bring a proposal to you folks maybe another meeting. I
presented it at one of the meetings about storage. I brought it up. I took a little dissertation about some
facts and figures I have and ...
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. DUEY: ... okay. I'll get out of here. I know you ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: You have another minute. Go ahead.
MR. DUEY: Okay. I just wanted to, I'll get that little my act together on that again and bring it to one of your
Water Resource Committee meetings. The fact is that we need to store water, the Na Wai Eha water.
Big time storage and I'll go into that later at another time. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Duey. Members. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thank you very much for being here and for being consistent
participating. Do you have any idea why the participation in these meetings is so lacking?

In

MR. DUEY: That's a question that the DWS staff has asked why no people. I think, I think they have 200. Am
I right, George? There's 200 flyers go out or information.
MR. TENGAN: Yes, I believe that's the number that we budget for in the, for our postage and, and printing
cost.
MR. DUEY: That 200 people are notified for central and upcountry. And every, every meeting there's the, the
facility, I can't, I can't remember the name, but they always, why aren't there people here? And the
meeting before last, I said the very, the way to get people there is to turn off the water. And they'll be
there because why in the devil don't we have any water? And that's one way to get people there. And
that ain't going to happen but, you know, that, that, it's, I don't understand it. It doesn't make sense. The
water is such a big issue right now and it's not going to go away and why aren't people here trying to
help plan what's going to happen with the water issue. I, I can't, I can't, I'm sorry I can't answer your
question.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Do you have community organizations that also could help perhaps or
maybe this is a more appropriate question for Mr. Tengan. But do you know of any community
associations that would be willing to help? Because I know like West Maui Taxpayers, for example,
when they serve food from Outback everybody and their brother comes.
MR. DUEY: I guess the answer would be no. That one thing I haven't seen, I don't read the, I don't get the
paper all the time and I don't think there's been a lot of write up in the paper about it. There, there hasn't
to my knowledge been a reporter there at any of the meetings from the Maui News or one of the other
weeklies or whatever they are. It might be maybe they aren't interested in it yet also. I don't know but I
think some, maybe if we get some, you know, publicity about the issue. There's been a lot, a lot written
about water issues, so don't get me wrong, in the last six months or a year from every side of the issue.
But nothing in particular about the Water Use Development Plan. It's kind of, it's, it's hard to explain to
somebody what it is actually. You know it's, it's so broad and it's going to be, it's going to be a thing to
contend with when it gets, when you guys get done with it whenever that happens.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I really appreciate your attendance though because I know during even our
talk about the rate increase I think there was myself and one other member of the public that came to one
of the meetings so.
MR. DUEY: Yeah, we went to the rate increase meeting down at Wailuku Community Center and there was
four people there. The reporter that was there left but there was, he said only two people testified but
actually four of us testified. But, yeah, there wasn't any, there wasn't any action either. I don't know.
But everybody's going to complain. Just like the gas price complain about it but everybody drives. You
see the idiots driving down the roads spinning their tires but they complain about the gas price. I don't
know.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
subject and ...

I really appreciate your input though, John, and your diligence on this

MR. DUEY: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: '" maybe we can explore some other options. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Any other questions, Members? Thank you for being here, John. I appreciate it. Okay.
Members, Mr. Tengan, do you have any comments you want to make? Oh, I'm sorry, Mr. Au. Mr. Au
is also going to speak on this item.
MR. AU: Well, specifically what is the item again?
CHAIR ANDERSON: The Water Use and Development Plan.
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MR. AU: Okay. The Water Use and Development Plan, excuse me, my name is Glen Au. I'm back again. If
any of you understand this euphemism, SOP, Standard Operating Procedures. To understand the
Standard Operating Procedures in my concept is knowing the procedures for anything like procedures
for allocation. If you get pass down 2.90A.030 it's gets down to paragraph C, the allocation should
consider the land use policies contained in apropos community plan. There's been enough work put into
this community plan that we're not addressing anything at all. We're creating an illusion. That illusion
is affordable housing. I don't know how these people can figure out affordable being something like 2,
3, 400,000 if that's affordable. I know somebody can do something affordable less or as much as
100,000. I should talk to somebody about that guy because he's interesting. But now we go down to
paragraph 6. No permit shall be processed for any projects for which estimated water use withdrawal or
transmitted or both through the Department's water system would cause the allocation for the land use
category of the, well, anyway. To make a long story short. Somebody passed the Hale Mua project
without any kind of water and they're being challenged to, to look at the ceded, not ceded lands but land
titles. They did a land title search to find out who really owns that, that land out there where all this so
called Hale Mua is going to be built. But what came first the chicken or the egg? Right now, I'm
confused because maybe the chicken knows better than the egg. I don't know. So, anyway, let's go
down to paragraph F. The allocation shall continue for so long as the withdrawal exceeds every percent
of the sustainable yield. How you going to figure out what the sustainable yield is by counting water or
counting beans or what? You don't know the effects of the allocation so that's kind of a mixed illusion
myself. Then you go down to G, the Council shall adopt the allocation for each land use category of the
appropriate community plan. Again, I address community plan. Where is it, what is it, and why don't
we look at it? Because it's erroneous, not erroneous, it's, what's the proper word? I should say it's not
available. So, by the ordinance{sic}, excuse me, by the ordinance and may revise, amend, or modify the
allocations as necessary to the effectuated land use policy. But then when I looked into your draft bill it
specifically stated affordable housing. The priority, the allocation should consider the land use policies
contained in the applicable community plan provided that preference shall be given to affordable
housing projects. What came first the chicken or the egg? These guys are sitting on a project with no
water and we have a draft bill condescending.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. AU: Well, anyway, thank you for your time and effort. Any questions?
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Au. Any questions, Members?
MR. AU: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Seeing none. Thank you .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Members, I'm just going to ask Mr. Tengan if he has anything to report to date
on the Water Use and Development Plan.
MR. TENGAN: Thank you, Madam Chair. As Mr. Duey stated the staff is working with the community
groups and conducting community meetings to get the input. I recently had something cross my desk. It
was written by Carl Freedman. It's a portion of the, it's a chapter of what's to be included in the Water
Use and Development Plan and it concerns the financing and the, and the funding of projects. So, that's
in draft form already. So, that's where we stand on the plan right now.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Would it possible to submit that draft to the Committee?
MR. AU: I would prefer to have it reviewed in house first before we pass it on to the Council to make sure that
obvious, if there are any obvious errors that they're corrected.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Well, that would be great. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Tengan, do you have any timeline or indication of when we might be
expecting this? Because I think from the testifiers and from the community in general, they're more
concerned about what the time frame is. Would you have any idea?
MR. TENGAN: Is that the time frame for the completion of the Water Use and Development Plan?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and, and, you know, particularly I know because there is the Water Use
and Development Plan is not just one document it's for different areas. So, particularly like the people
on Lanai and what, what would be the timing for the different I guess components of this plan?
MR. TENGAN: Well, the most recent completion date I received as far as the final draft is concerned is within
the next week or two. As far as the Water Use and Development Plan for the Island of Maui and I guess
to include all the districts we're on a four-year timetable for that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So, you're saying that Lanai would be done in a relatively short
period of time.
MR. TENGAN: It's supposed to be.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. TENGAN: That's, that's what I've been told by staff.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. With regard to the other issue in actually crafting this and getting
comments so that what comes forward is meaningful because it has sufficient input from the community.
What type of advertising, do we just have the little news release or you're doing ads, you know, in the
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paper, public service announcements?
participation?

What kind of campaign are you utilizing to increase public

MR. TENGAN: I think at the outset we put out an ad in the paper for people that were interested to contact the
Department. And currently, as Mr. Duey stated, you know, we have 200 people on our mailing list and
we send out notices to these people that have expressed interest. Some of 'em come regularly like as
Mr. Duey does. Some are, they're attendance is sporadic. Some of 'em have never shown up for any
kind of meetings. So, I think we're looking at weeding out or, or chopping down that mailing list, you
know, for people that haven't, haven't attended any of the meetings. Other than that, we're not doing any
kind of advertising. It's just meeting those notices that are sent out.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I, I, I would ask you to consider perhaps at least putting something in
the community notices or doing a little news release because I think that many times even though in the
past this might have not been on people's minds particularly like the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, you
know, other groups. A lot of times, you're not able to maybe respond to the initial ad but if you just have
a simple news release and do a public service announcement, I think that I have heard corporate
sponsors also what they'll do is they'll pay the radio stations to run these advertisements so it doesn't
cost you and your Department anything. But my biggest concern, Mr. Tengan, is exactly what Mr. Duey
brought up which is once the Water Use and Development Plan is actually out there and we're ready to
adopt it that's when we get all of the people coming out of the woodwork who have not really taken the
opportunity to come to these meetings. But if we don't at least provide some kind of public notification
or just even a blurb on the radio just to offer them the opportunity, I think then the criticism is well
founded when it comes forward, you know, for, for the actual adoption. Because then they'll say well
what did you do to really advertise or make it known to the public? So, I would just, I would ask that
you perhaps consider that avenue as something that wouldn't cost a great deal of money but that would
provide an opportunity for those who are currently interested to at least participate. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair, and I will be concurring with Member Johnson. And it, and I
think Member Johnson would agree and this is to Mr. Tengan, it's with the greatest amount of respect
that we are not I think telling you what to do. But I think from what we're hearing through public
testimony and form what's going on in the public that we're not getting enough people engaged and
maybe we just need to be more innovative in engaging the public in participating with something that's
really important. And I know, Mr. Tengan, you, you believe that this is a very important document that
needs to be updated. So, I would go a step further in asking, and again this is all, with all respect and it's
meant with, it's genuine in the request to engage the public in asking for the assistance of the Mayor's
Office to do, also do a press release just reiterating the importance of the Water Use and Development
Plan update. And engaging the public via press release from the Mayor's Office and having the Mayor
actually come out and state that it's important that we have the public come out and participate that way
we can have a very good document that's going to be presented eventually. So, I want to thank
Member Johnson and I completely concur and we're just trying to look for innovative ways on our side
as well as through Administration to get people engaged. That's the bottom line. And again, it's with all
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due respect, Mr. Tengan, whatever we can do to assist you we're just trying to throw some ideas that you
can take or leave or do whatever you can with. Thank you.
MR. TENGAN: Madam Chair, may I respond?
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yes, please, Mr. Tengan.
MR. TENGAN: Yes. I'd like to thank Member Johnson and Member Kane, you know, sometimes we're so
engaged in our daily work that we overlook some simple things we can do to, to achieve what we want
to achieve. And I thank you for the suggestions and the reminders. And we'll be doing, you know, as
much as we can to get the public informed. There are many, well, not many but there are some so called
free, you know, venues for getting the word out so we'll take a look at that and do that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
MR. TENGAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: The only thing that I would like to add is that we start earlier.
Sometimes when we go home, we come too comfortable then we don't want to go out. So, if we can
start maybe half an hour earlier I, I think that should help also. And, and they provide some sandwiches
and soft drinks at the meeting so hey come out and ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, no need to go home just go straight to the meeting and there you have it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Come out and, you know, support the Water Department. ... {end of
tape, start 2B @ 10:48 a.m.}. ..
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair, if I could just offer my suggestion or two. First of
all, you know, I want to thank the Department. I think they're doing to me a good part, they're doing
their job in getting the word out. And, you know, I read the papers and, and I think you do have some I
guess public service announcements out there with I guess the meeting times and dates. I think the
angle that the Department should take is working on those members of the community who have apathy
with the Department or just maybe with the whole process in itself. Because I think we've lost some
people along the way. They're sort of kind of thrown their hands up and said why come out and attend
am I going to make a difference? I think we can work from that angle to try and get those people back.
And, and, yes, you know, being apathetic is an excuse but after a while you got to put that on the side
and move on. Just hey okay you're upset but now just, just come back to the table, you know. So, I
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think in that regards if you can work on that, on those people because, you know, they have something to
contribute too. And at the same time, while I sympathize with them, there's a point where you have to
just put it aside and get back, put their noses back to the grinder so to speak. And I also think it's
important at the meeting if whoever's facilitating it that they, you know, setup rules early in the meeting
so it doesn't get out of control. You have people who may just suddenly start going out in left field. It's
sort of like here in the Council. We have rules we have to follow so that way we keep things, you know,
in order and everybody has an equal chance in saying what they want to say. So, I think it's important
that whoever facilitates the meeting so at least the public knows that they're going to have a chance to
say what they want to say and not have to sit there and be frustrated because someone is going off on a
tangent. And it's like, I've seen people walk out of meetings because it's like, you know, there, there
doesn't seem to be any, some, any type of control or order. So, if we can work on that angle that may,
that may help too at bringing people back. And maybe setting a specific time parameter that we'll be
meeting from 7 to 9 if possible to keep it within that time frame. So those are just my comments on how
we can maybe improve those meetings as well. But overall I think the Department's been working hard
at trying to get the message out. So, thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Finally, and, and, Chair, thank you. Mr. Duey as well as other people in the
audience have, have spurred another respectful suggestion and I know this is something that's been
suggested in the past. We all chuckled when he said turn off the water and they'll show up in droves.
But the same idea I think is everybody gets a water bill so taking a piece of paper about this big in the
water bill, including in the water bill, and then attach a little paper this big that has some sort of notice.
Then that way the people, the 200 people that are on the mailing list will not be excluded but then
everybody else will be included and at least being informed. And at that point, I don't think, I think the
Water Department and the County overall protects itself from the, the scrutiny of not being informed.
Because if you have something like this in your bill that says we're doing Water Use and Development
Plan update which by the way, you know, whatever the text that the, you know, the Water Department
comes up with, you know, that their, their, their role. Hopefully, that would be another, again, another
way. There may be some costs involved but you know what it costs money to engage the public then so
be it if that's what it takes to have a better working product for all of us. So, again, with all due respect I
hope and trust the Director will take whatever he feels is the appropriate mechanisms to heart and, and
will be successful with it. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kane, that's a wonderful suggestion. Because if they're mailing directly
notices to 200 people and they're only getting five people then it's time to broaden the approach and
maybe those 200 people aren't interested anymore. So, that's a very good suggestion. Members, any
other discussion, comments? Because I, I do want us to get a break. We haven't had a recess yet and I
want us to have at least an hour in executive session to go over this final item. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and along the lines of other suggestions too I think that one of the
things that I've learned through many different levels of participation in different organizations is if you
put something on a piece of paper that Council member Kane is suggesting have it be something that will
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relate directly to the person's own life. Like when you turn on the tap, will the water be there. That is
something that is going to get someone's attention. Now, while that might not be directly related to the
Water Use and Development Plan, I think that if you can capture the interest and certainly capture the
attention of the people you're sending this out too so that they can relate to this on a personal level. That
is where I think you increase the interest and you also stress the urgency and importance of what this
plan means. So, that's one other helpful suggestion. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. With no objections, we're going to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Kane, did you want to say something else?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No. I'm pulling it out so no objections.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, good. Alright. We're going to defer this item.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT:
KANE, MOLINA, AND PONTANILLA)
ACTION:

ANDERSON, JOHNSON,

DEFER.

CHAIR ANDERSON: And, Members, we're going to take a 10-minute break. Is that sufficient?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: 11 :05?
CHAIR ANDERSON: 11:05.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Alright. This meeting is in recess.

RECESS:

10:53 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:13 a.m.

CHAIR ANDERSON: September 14th meeting of the Water Resources Committee has reconvened. Thank
you, Members, for that brief recess. I think we all needed it.
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WR-19

SPECIAL COUNSEL FOR WATER-RELATED MATTERS (C.C. No. 05-42)

CHAIR ANDERSON: Our next item is Water Resource Item 19. We did have one person who wanted to
testify. Mr. Au I don't see him in, in the audience so I'm just going to leave testimony open until we go
into executive session which is my intention for this. I've scheduled this item, Members, because I want
to continue our deliberations regarding my interest in, in making this report public. As you know this,
this is a report that was produced by special counsel that was engaged by the Committee in, in the last
term. You know water issues are critical to, to the public and water is a public resource. And we're
trying to bring transparency to the dealings with water in the County. And that's why I think it's
important for the public to receive the same information that we received as, as to the extent that it's
possible. And so, I wrote a letter to Corporation Counsel asking for their review on the matter of
attorney-client privilege for this report. And, and as I stated in my letter, I don't believe that it's in the
public's interest to, to keep secrecy about the matters that are being discussed from special counsel in
this report. And in that regard we've yet to receive a response from Corporation Counsel. But in that
regard I, I have instructed staff to engage the Office of Information Practices over this issue, and so I'm
going to ask Mr. Raatz. We are, Members, sending a formal request to them for their opinion. And I
have asked staff Attorney Raatz to contact OIP. And I would like for him to report to all of you what his
discussion was with them and their response so that we can get some feeling for how the attorney-client
privilege in regards to this, this issue might be viewed in regard to the Freedom of Information Act and
the Sunshine Law. So, Mr. Raatz, could you please give us a summary of your discussion with them.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. And by way of background, the Office of Information Practices is
the State agency charged with administering the open government laws in the State of Hawaii, the
Sunshine Law, and the Uniform Information Practices Act. I did speak yesterday with OIP staff
Attorney Lorna Loo Aratani regarding the attorney-client privilege issues relating to the special
counsel's report on water matters. She advised that the OIP is currently working on an advisory opinion
that would provide guidance to state and county agencies throughout the State of Hawaii on how to
balance the competing interest{sic} interest of (1) openness in government on the one hand and (2) on the
other hand the desirability of obtaining confidential legal advice. Those are again two competing
interests that are, that need to balanced, and that her office is, is working on an opinion to provide
advice. We don't have that in writing at the moment but she did provide informal verbal advice relating
to this situation and her understanding that the special counsel's report was at least partially intended to
provide the Council with advice on legislative action. And in her view because of the advisory nature of
the report, the balance in this case would tip in favor of openness and she would encourage the Council
to consider formally waiving the attorney-client privilege, which can be done by a vote of the Council
by resolution. So, again, that was just informal advice from the OIP. It's, it's not binding but that's how
she saw the competing interest being balanced in this particular case.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Raatz. Members, questions? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Madam Chair, your letter dated July 25, 'OS to Corporation
Counsel, I will state on record that I have, I do not agree with the approach that you've taken and the
statements, the conclusive statements that you've taken. And that conclusion would be to state that you
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think it is wrong to maintain the report as a confidential document. As I stated in the previous
discussion, this is a body that is considered a deliberative body and that we act as a body and that we
make decisions, official decisions based on deliberations which provide us with a gathering of facts, an
assessment or an analysis of those facts, and then drawing conclusions. I don't believe we have
completed the due diligence, and the analysis, and the gathering of facts to draw a conclusion that you
have brought forward to the body or what you have written to Corporation Counsel. What I do see is
that we are going through that process right now and we're going into executive session or there will be
a request and it's posted on the agenda specifically to consult with legal counsel on questions and issues
pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and key; liabilities of the County, the Council,
and the Committee. Now, the reason that's important, Madam Chair, is because that's where we
collectively as a body determine whether or not it is in our best interest. And it may be, Madam Chair,
that the outcome is in the favor of what your conclusion has been drawn in your letter to Corporation
Counsel. But I'm not willing to draw that same conclusion until I have as a member who has been voted
into office just like everybody else gone through what I feel is important for me to draw the conclusion.
Gathering of facts, analyzing those facts, and coming up with a conclusion based on that analysis. So,
I'm disagreeing respectfully with how you've approached this particular area in drawing the conclusion
that we should be making something public prior to even going through a due diligence process. And I
am aware that there are other entities out there. A show that has been aired a couple of times by
Ms. Nancy Lee Potter who has taken I believe out of context the reason for my statements about the
public can be its own worst enemy. And I say that because and let me be very clear, our job is to protect
the public from liabilities and issues that can hurt the public with information that can compromise the
public's protection. And until we as a body who have been elected to make this decisions, we need to go
through the process that is set forth in our rules and our laws in order to make those determinations.
And until we do so, I believe we are not being responsible in our duties. So, I want to make it clear
somebody is drawing conclusions and I believe has taken my words out of context about the, the public
can be its own worse enemy. And when I say that I mean that if we short cut a process that was meant
to protect the public then we can indeed be our own worse enemy and that we can hurt ourselves worse
than help ourselves. And if there's anybody here or out there that feels that by short cutting is the way to
do everything, when the consequence comes forward and a result that's unintended comes out, they
better be ready to be accountable for that consequence. And I'm not willing to put ourselves into that
position and I'm not willing to put the citizenry into that. So, I feel very strongly about this and I'm
willing to stand on it and if somebody doesn't think it's the popular thing to do then so be it. 1, I, I, I
accept that. But I will not compromise my integrity on how I believe I should be functioning on behalf
of the citizenry out there who believe that a process is there for a reason and it's there to protect
everybody and treat 'em all fairly with dignity and respect. And if we don't do that then we end up with
chaos. And unfortunately we have a lot of chaos around us now because not everybody believes and I'm
not saying I'm right, I'm saying that's what I believe and that's how I'm going to conduct myself. So,
thank you for allowing me the time, Madam Chair, but and again it's with all due respect. Everybody
has their opinions and I'm, I'm glad that we're going to be here to discuss this and see if in fact we can
move forward. I think all of us have demonstrated collectively as a body that we support, and we
support the Sunshine Law and its intent and what it means for the public. And we've I think been very
strong in advocating for the process of the Sunshine Law, which is Chapter 92 of Hawaii Revised
Statutes. And I in particular I believe I have maintained a consistency in being very strong in, in
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advocating for the Sunshine Law. So I would never want anybody to try and construe my actions or my
words in compromising what I've been trying to do all along in protecting the public's best interests on
these matters. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kane. And I'm assuming when you say protecting the public's best
interest you mean you're referring to the public as taxpayers to the County of Maui who would bear the
brunt of any liability that that the County may be exposed to by inadvertently releasing sensitive
information.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Let me put it this way and I believe I would, short answer, I would say yes but
let me just so that I'm not agreeing completely with you. If we were to make this report public without
having a discussion and having the advice of our attorneys who are there to protect us from liabilities.
And indeed there is something there that can compromise and create a situation where the taxpayer will
be faced with paying for, as you stated the taxpayer, paying for a law suit as a result of us releasing
information that compromises the integrity of the County and the public then yes I would agree with you
that's what I'm saying. And until we go through our deliberative process, I think we should restrain
ourselves, restrain ourselves from drawing conclusions that something should be done without knowing
if that's really the thing that we should be doing. We need to step back. We need to go through that
process. It's not meant to be an overnight result. We're not a results oriented body. We're a deliberative
body. And until we deliberate and draw our conclusions, we shouldn't be jumping into results or what
we should be doing until we get there. And that's where I'm coming from. So, and again, Madam Chair,
it's all due respect. I still love you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I appreciate that, Mr. Kane. I guess from the letter that that I sent to Corp Counsel it
could look that I've made a conclusion. But if I had made a conclusion, I don't think I would have asked
for their advice. I'm asking for their advice because I do feel it's important that we go forward with as
much transparency as possible. And so, that's why we're bringing this issue forward. We've asked Corp
Counsel for their advice. Still pending. We, we have the, the attorney who is most versed in
attorney-client privilege here today, Madelyn D'Enbeau to give us her advice and opinion on this. And
we, we do want to be careful but as Mr. Raatz pointed out in OIP's opinion who oversees these sort of
issues statewide, it is important when we're, when we're seeking advice that we don't hold that advice in
secrecy because we are a public body. So, I know this is a sensitive issue and we will be going into
executive session but I do want to give everyone an opportunity to speak to the issue as much as
possible before we go into executive session. And unfortunately, Members, again, we are down to the
wire. So, please keep your comments brief. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and I will be brief. And this is just to put on the record again because
the reason that we had special counsel in the first place is because of a lack of clarity or wanting to
resolve some issues that might have been potentially creating conflicts between the Administration and
the County Council with regard to the Charter amendment. And I will go back to the statement that I
made once before which is we are the body whose Charter amendment was adopted by the people of this
County. We went through a process of review, analysis, all these other things trying to the best job that
we could, and that was the Charter amendment that got adopted. Unfortunately, what happened was we

- 32 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

September 14,2005

didn't think of everything that's why I felt okay we were the ones that proposed it, why should we have
special counsel trying to interpret what it was that we, we meant if we didn't even know what we meant
when we were proposing it. So, once again, my whole philosophy is when we the deliberative body, the
legislative body adopt rules, laws, ordinances, resolutions, we have to be very clear because otherwise
we find ourselves spending money that we shouldn't be spending. We find ourselves in a situation
where we have an unattended consequence of creating a conflict and now we're asking somebody to
untangle the mess that we helped to create. So, with all due respect to comments that have been made
about the special counsel and the report, we never would have even had this taking up time on this
Councilor any of its committees if we had been deliberative and very clear from the beginning. So, I
still object to the fact that we are having an outside attorney tell us when we are the legislative body
what we should or should not be doing. So, I am still going to continue my opposition. We are the
legislators not the attorneys from Oahu or anyplace else. So, I resent any of the things that are contained
within this report because I think it's, while it's great advice, you know what we're the legislators. I
think we need to legislate and it should not have taken us this long to figure out where the heck we are.
Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Just for clarification, and, Mr. Raatz, please stop me if I'm
violating any kind of executive session rules, but I think for the public's good and for everyone here we
should be reminded as to what questions were posed to special counsel for them to address. And that
was what they were hired for. So, I'm going to read those questions unless you obj ect, Mr. Raatz. I
mean we went out for a P AF on this or rather an RFP and I believe those questions were posed in a
public document.
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, I think the questions were actually primarily originally posed in a resolution
adopted by the Council and that, of course, is a public document. And we should be able to of course
freely quote from that document.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Raatz. Okay. So, Members, and for everyone so they'll know what
we're talking about I'm going to read those questions. This, these questions were posed by the prior
Council in Resolution 03-146: (1) what legally effective action if any has the County taken regarding
water meter applications; (2) what County agency or official took the action and by what means was the
action taken; (3) under what authority was the action taken; (4) has the action usurped County authority,
if so, how; (5) does the Council possess the authority to rescind, repeal, modify, or validate the action by
legislative enactment, if so, how should the Council exercise that authority? So, these, these questions
were posed after lao was designated and water meter reservations were halted. So that's the issue that
this, those are the issues or the questions around which this report was developed. And, and I'm going
to, I'm going to leave it at for now. Mr. Molina, you had comments.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just a request regarding staff member Raatz's I
guess comments that were made to him by OIP I guess informally. I'd like to request that we get that in
writing from OIP so at least there's some accountability there. So I think it helps us, you know, make a
more well informed decision if it is the will of the body to make this document public. So, I would like
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to get a written that way they can cite specific cases as to their rationale for formulating that opinion.
Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Mr. Molina. We, we are sending them a letter asking for their advice in
writing. And I don't know if any of you are aware of the case going on in Kauai right now. So, that
may have some bearing. Any other questions, Members? Ms. D'Enbeau, would you like to make any
comments before we go into executive session?
MS. D'ENBEAU: I don't have anything to add to what I said in open session at the last meeting, which
basically was just that the privilege, attorney-client privilege belongs to the client and that the client can
waive that privilege either expressly on purpose or inadvertently by revealing things that are a part of the
privileged communication. And that's just a general statement obviously.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, we're running short of time so I want to go
into executive session. First, I'm going to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: No objections. Okay. We're, we need a motion to convene in executive session for the
purpose of consulting with the Council's attorney regarding the County and the Council's powers, duties,
privileges, and immunities pursuant to Section 92-5 (a) (4) Hawaii Revised Statutes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. All those in favor of the motion please signify by saying aye.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: In discussion very briefly.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Oh, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Going into executive ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: .,. on the motion for executive session, I know Ms. D'Enbeau made some
opening remarks and I should have before we got into this so maybe when we come back out I will have
a question regarding the privilege because we're a body. And if someone, one member of say a
nine-member body inadvertently makes things available that it becomes a matter of public knowledge.
So, does the whole body become accountable for one person's comment? And so, I'll just leave that
because I know that's not in the motion so forgive me. I have no further discussion in the motion but
that's a question that I will pose to Ms. D'Enbeau at a later time.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Do you want to ask that question and get a response in open session before we go into
executive session?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah. And we'll do it when we come back out of, because we have a motion on
the floor it's unappropriate for me to ask something ...
CHAIR ANDERSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... that's not on the floor. So, I have no problem with moving forward on the
vote at this time.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Members, any other discussion on the executive session motion? Seeing none.
Let's take a vote. All those in favor?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Opposed?
VOTE:

A YES:

Councilmembers Johnson, Kane, Molina. and Pontanilla, and
Chair Anderson.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Carroll and Vice-Chair Tavares.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

EXECUTIVE SESSION.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, fine. Unanimously, a vote, we will go into executive session. We're going to
take a recess while we set the Chambers; and, Members, please don't leave. This meeting is in recess.

RECESS:

11:36 a.m.

(THE WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION
AT 11:40 A.M. AND ENDED AT 12:30 P.M)

RECONVENE:

12:32 p.m. '" (end a/tape, start 3A) . ..

CHAIR ANDERSON: The September 14th meeting of the Water Resources Committee has reconvened. Thank
you, members, for that executive session. We appreciate the advice we received from Corp. Counsel.
We will defer this item. We are pending more information and further discussion. No objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT:
KANE, MOLINA, AND PONTANILLA)
ACTION:

ANDERSON, JOHNSON,

DEFER.

CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, members. This item is deferred and the meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURN: 12:33 p.m.

APPROVED BY:

MICHELLE ANDERSON, Chair
Water Resources Committee
Transcribed by: Cathy Simmons

wr:min:050914

- 36 -

CERTIFICATE

I, Jan M. Inouye-Ogata, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the best of my
ability, a true and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I am not in any way
concerned with the cause.
DATED this 29th day of September, 2005, in Kahului, Hawaii

Jan M. Inouye-Ogata
d.b.a. Secretarial Services Plus

